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SUPERFINS MASTERS TEAM TRIP TO 2016 MASTERS NATIONALS, MELBOURNE

We all met at the Airport bright and early on Monday 18 April and had a group photo.

Day 1











         We all went to do a tour of the MCG which was interesting and the Sports Museum in the morning and in the afternoon we went to the Jurassic World Exhibition which was awesome!

Day 2











      We went to see the Street Art – I don’t know what the fuss was about as there were a lot of words.  Then we went to the Melbourne goal in the evening.  We went to the night markets but it wasn’t open on Wednesday.

Day 3









                   Competition begins

Day 4 










                 First event of the competition was 800m freestyle.  One lady did 800m in Butterfly and got a national record – amazing!

Day 5











           Did two medley relays – I did the Butterfly leg.

Day 6    










                     Last day of competition. We all went to the presentation dinner where we saw Katya awarded Masters Coach of the Year – we were so proud of Katya.

Day 7










                   Can’t believe it’s the last day in Melbourne; it’s gone by so quick!  Before we knew it we were back in Perth after a wonderful trip, feeling weary but very happy.
Rachel Duggin
Congratulations to our team who represented Superfins at Melbourne Nationals and sincere thanks to Katya Anderson and Rob Beckett for managing the time away so well.  There were 10 PB’s in all and 2 swimmers won bronze medals:  James Burt 200m backstroke and Katya Anderson 100 backstroke

Congratulations also to coach Kathryn Fortnum, who was also at the meet with her own Masters club and won bronze in 50m backstroke, silver 50m freestyle, bronze 50 breastroke
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    Katya seen here with National Board Member Therese Crollick
Masters Swimming AUSTRALIA Coach of the Year AND Masters Swimming WA Coach of the Year
Congratulations to Katya Anderson who was named as Masters Swimming Australia Coach of the Year at the ASCTA Convention held in Brisbane (May 4-11th). Katya was also named Masters Swimming WA Coach of the Year last Wednesday.

 I think it goes without saying that this award is well deserved and recognizes Katya’s hard work and dedication Katya. She works full time, coaches Superfins (sometimes spends all weekend at the pool if there are competitions on. She is also a coach/swimmer. She is not only a wonderful coach, but also a lovely friend person to all. Congratulations Kat what a huge honour (
Volunteer of the Year                                                       [image: image3.jpg]



Izzie Pontre is one of our many lovely Volunteers at Superfins. She has now been volunteering since 2005 - wow what an achievement! Her involvement with the club meant that in November of last year she was awarded by Swimming WA as the Volunteer of the Month. She is now a finalist in the Volunteer of the Year Award and will find out on the 28th May at the 2016 Swimmer of the Year awards if she been successful. Good luck Izzie, you are always a winner in our eyes! I think I talk on behalf of everyone when I say that the club is richer for meeting a lovely lady like yourself (
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Venues West Communities Partners Program
In May Emma Neal, Communications Manager for VenuesWest, approached Superfins to become a Community Partner for the 2016/2017 financial year in recognition of the work superfins does within the community. This partnership will focus on ‘in kind donations’ during the 12 months and provide some benefits to our members. Superfins Committee was very happy to be on board and looks forward to working with VenuesWest. Please visit the following website for more information. http://www.venueswest.wa.gov.au/venueswest-community-partners-program/
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Entertainment Books

Superfins is again organising the Entertainment Book fundraiser. The books are the same price as in previous years, $65, of which $13 is raised for Superfins
This year there is the choice of a hard copy of the book or a digital membership. Books may be purchased by: 










- ordering thru Rosemary O'Halloran on rosieohall@hotmail.com or in person at the pool. Payments by this method are by cash or cheque made out to Superfins swimming club


- printing out the attached form and completing it with your credit card details, or cash or cheque and handing to Rosemary O'Halloran at the pool or mailing to 

15 Bournville St, Floreat, 6014

Please to not send cash in the mail

- clicking on the link in the attached flyer to order electronically. 

Could you please indicate the Superfins swimmer you are linked to.

Books will be collected by mid-May.

Encourage your friends and family to purchase this year's Entertainment book thru Superfins to help your Club!

Rosemary O'Halloran


Logan’s Ride
Can you help? Our wonderful LTS Supervisor Cindy Kalma, last September lost a very strong fighter and what she describes as a friend, son and brother to her whole family.  Logan Adams was only 18 years old when he lost his battle due to complications with his heart.  Throughout Logan’s life, he and his family have been very grateful for the support from HeartKids WA - a not for profit organisation, who support children and families with congenital heart disease. For Logan, Heartkids was life changing, as they gave him the opportunity to attend four Heartkids Teen Camps in Sydney and Melbourne. Until then, he had never met any other children with a similar condition to him. Attending these camps helped him come to terms with his illness, share stories, be physically challenged and emotionally supported by the team of volunteers and the teenagers themselves. As you can imagine, the cost to send one child to these events is large. Unfortunately, HeartKids Australia has not been able to secure ongoing funding for the Teen Camp, meaning that each state will now have to run its own camp. This will allow more children from all over the state to be able to share in this meaningful event, but for Heartkids WA, it means they now have to find the funding for an unexpected cost. 



In honour of Logan’s impact on our lives, we want to recognise him by doing something really special. We want to make a large contribution to allow the first Heartkids WA Teen Camp to go ahead in 2017 in WA. Logan’s close friend approached us shortly after he passed away and told us of his idea to hold a bike riding challenge in rural South West WA, tracing Logan’s life through places where he lived, from Perth to Albany via significant Wheat belt communities.  This idea quickly took hold and we now have 20 riders and many support people to help us on our journey, which will take place from the 9th – 16th of July 2016. Of course, there are many costs involved in organising and accomplishing such a ride, so we were hoping that you will be interested in supporting the HeartKids WA Teen Camp by donation.  

We are asking for donations, to make this opportunity possible. If you would like to donate please find us as below or donate in box provided https://logansride.everydayhero.com/au/cindy  One of our team members will be in touch with you in the near future to see if you can help us achieve our goal. 
Hope you all can donate something to this very worthy cause.  All donations are tax deductible and a receipt will be provided 
Cindy Kalma
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Cindy is also seeking donations of sausages/buns for a sausage sizzle to support this venture at Bunnings WHITFORDS on Saturday June 23rd and also seeking some food items to support the riders during their week long ride.  If you are able to assist with either of these please contact Cindy on 0417 187 323 or email ckalma3@bigpond.com 
Expression of interest for Group Bookings
If you are interested in any of the following shows please let Jan know ASAP so that she can reserve enough seats at the usual great group booking prices. All have companion card seats available. Tickets need to be paid for 8 weeks before the performance date. Once I have full list of names I will canvass all for best day/time to book the seats – saundersbj@iinet.net.au 

1
We Will Rock You 
show starts November 2016 and tickets on sale June 2016


Music of ‘Queen’

2
Singing in the Rain
December 29 – January 29 – tickets $86 each

3
Matilda


show starts February 2017
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Upcoming Events

Ten Pin Bowling: Sunday 12th June @ Warwick Super Bowl – RSVP Nicky Britton at nicky.britton@live.com by Sunday 5th June – cost is $16 for 2 games – See attached flyer
WADSA swimming championships:  August 13th 

Quiz Night: 20th August (TBC)           
Annual Camp: Friday 28 – Sunday 30th October at Point Walter. EOI out by end of August to be collected 
Swimathon: November (TBC)
Presentation Evening: Saturday 26th November at Royal Perth Golf Club.

Themed Disco: Saturday 10th December (TBC)
Several Club Swim/s, Photo and Barbecue (dates TBC)
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Committee Meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 8th June.
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